In September, 1952, the Humanities Club was founded for the purpose of “develop-
ing and stimulating an appreciation and evaluation of the literary and cultural contributions
of the civilized nations of the world.”

' The club offered the individual student the opportunity to develop, through informal
gatherings at the College and visits to the cinema, opera and museums of the city, his knowl-
edge of the arts and sciences which have engrossed and inspired the lives of men.

The activities of the Club are designed to meet the tastes of all the members. Last year's
program included lectures on French and Grecian Architecture,.Modern Art, Spanish Painting,
and Shakespearean England, each presentation being illustrated by excellent color slides.

In a somewhat lighter vein was the French-German-Italian musical soiree, which fea-
tured group singing of the national folk songs. The Humanities Club is currently offering a
program which promises its members even more in the way of enlightenment and enter-
tainment.

The past year saw the organization of a new club to foster the interest and aims of stu-

dents enrolled in the School of Business Administration. Owing to the enthusiasm of Mr.

Riley, the club moderator, and several conscientious students, the club enjoyed an active year.
Visits by influential business men and government agents provided a needed supplement to
classroom activity.

Joe McGloin, who worked diligently with the Army-bound Gene Alphonsin to found the
club, was elected president, Bob Burns, secretary; Dan Walsh, treasurer; Leo Keegan, Student
Council representative; and newcomer Ralph Infantino, historian. The members of them-
selves initiated a sound policy and tradition which will be the basis for the continual prosperity
of the club.
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The Mendel Club, the oldest extra-curricular organization of the college, has as its pri-
mary aim the stimulation of interest in the biological field. By its program of lectures, tours,
and demonstrations, the club hopes to inspire biology majors with a constructive interest in
the field. We feel that the club can render the best service to its members by encouraging
the formation of contracts with industry and familiarizing them with the practical methods

of prominent organizations.

The Indicator Club consists of all science majors in the field of Chemistry. The club has
participated in field trips to local chemical plants where lecture room matter became indus-
trial reality. Aside from the field trips, the Indicator Club holds bi-monthly meetings during
which a lecture is given or a documentary film shown. The Club is a member of the National

American Chemical Society.
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